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June 13, 2024

YOUR FILE NUMBERS:
CF 23-1283
CHC-2023-8149-HCM
ENV-2023-8150-CE

VIA E-MAIL

Councilmember Marqueece Harris-Dawson, Chair
Planning and Land Use Management Committee
Los Angeles City Council
City of Los Angeles
200 North Spring Street, Suite 450
Los Angeles, CA 90012
cd8plum@lacity.org

Re: Request for Time Extension
Council File No. 23-1283; CHC-2023-8149-HCM; ENV-2023-8150-CE

Dear Honorable Councilmember Harris-Dawson and Honorable Members of the Planning and
Land Use Management Committee,

On behalf of our client, Bellagio Los Angeles LLC, owner of the subject property located at
10430 Bellagio Drive, Los Angeles, CA 90077, together with the Wyman Family, represented by
Robert Alan Wyman, and proponents of the nomination represented by Eric Shabsis regarding
the above referenced matter (Council File No. 23-1283; CHC-2023-8149-HCM; ENV-2023-
8150-CE), we respectfully request and consent to extend the time to act on these items for a
period of 60 days as permitted by the Los Angeles Administrative Code Section 22.171.10(f) to
allow additional time to finalize the agreement relative to this designation.

Thank you for considering this continuance request. Should you have any questions or require
additional information, please contact me directly by calling 310.595.3154 or via e-mail at
karen.hallock@us.dlapiper.com.

Sincerely yours,

Karen Lee Hallock

cc:   Councilmember Katy Yaroslavsky (councilmember.yaroslavsky@lacity.org) 
           Candy Rosales, Deputy City Clerk (clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org) 

Melissa Jones, City Planner, Department of City Planning (melissa.jones@lacity.org) 


